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Dear Praying Family and Friends,  
  
Merry Christmas!  We trust that you are enjoying 
the holiday season as we celebrate the birth of 
Jesus.  Since Christmas is often a time for families 
to be together, we would like to give you an update 
on our families.  
 

 
 

CHURCH FAMILY 
 Things have been going well at Oasis Church the 
last few months.  As we are nearing the end of our 
16-month Bible Study series on 1 Corinthians, it 
has been encouraging to see the people’s desire to 
learn and grow through the study of God’s Word.  
Our discussion of spiritual gifts in chapters 12-14 
was especially fruitful, as people are finally 
embracing the idea that each member in the church 
family has a significant role to play in the body of 
Christ. We are slowly seeing a greater sense of 
responsibility and ownership when we gather 
together, as more and more people are seeking to 
make their own unique contribution to the growth of 
the church.  PLEASE PRAY for continued growth 
and maturity of the Oasis Church family.  May 
each of them have the courage and faith to fill the 
ministry role that the Holy Spirit has prepared for 
them.  From the New Year, we will most likely 
begin to study one of the Gospels.  PLEASE 
PRAY for us as we look to Jesus, learn from Jesus 
and seek to follow Jesus more. 
 

 
Oasis Church Family (Fall 2016) 

 
SCHOOL FAMILY 

 In September, Chris started her second year as 
the full-time 1st-2nd grade teacher at Kansai 
Christian School.  With a year’s experience under 
her belt, coupled with a slightly smaller class, she is 
looking forward to a good year.  Chris has already 
had a busy Fall w/ Spirit Week, Sports Day, 
Parent/teacher conferences & Thanksgiving, and 
once we get into the new year, the all-school drama 
production will take up a major portion of her time.  
We ask that you PLEASE PRAY for Chris.  May 
the Lord give her strength, wisdom and love as she 
teaches and interacts with the students every day.  
PLEASE ALSO PRAY for her students (Azalia, 
Eito, Hiroya, Keita, Junya & Judah), especially 
those who are from non-Christian families. 
 In the Fall, Michael had the opportunity to speak 
to the high school students about spiritual gifts.  
The purpose of this 4-part series was not only to lay 
a Biblical foundation of spiritual gifts, but also to 
encourage the students to allow the Holy Spirit to 
use them to serve, bless and encourage the people 
that God has placed in their lives.  PLEASE PRAY 
that the high schoolers would begin to see their 
time at KCS as not only a place to learn, but also 
as an opportunity to build up one another in their 
Christian faith.  From February, Michael will once 
again be teaching at the monthly all-school chapel 
times.   
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Chris with her 1st-2nd grade class 

 
CHRIS’S FAMILY 

 In July, Chris made a quick trip to the States to 
see her parents.  Her mother’s Alzheimer’s is 
gradually getting worse, as she was even less 
responsive than before.  Chris also noticed a 
significant deterioration in her father’s condition; he 
was noticeably weaker and showed early signs of 
dementia.  We are very thankful for the wonderful 
care they receive at Atherton Baptist Homes, but it 
is still very hard for Chris to be so far away from her 
aging parents.  It is an on-going struggle between 
wanting to honor her parents and wanting to be 
obedient to what the Lord has asked her to do in 
Japan.  PLEASE PRAY for Chris’ parents.  May 
they experience the joy and peace of Jesus each 
and every day.  PLEASE ALSO PRAY for Chris 
as she continues to worry about her parent’s 
situation.  May the Lord also give her a deep, 
supernatural peace while she serves here in Japan.  
 

 
Chris with her mother and father 

 
MICHAEL’S FAMILY 

 Sadly, in mid-September Michael’s mother 
(Nancy) passed away from complications due to 
multiple myeloma (cancer of the bone marrow’s 

plasma cells).  Although she had been battling this 
cancer for more than 10 years, her passing came 
quite unexpectedly.  At the time, she was in the 
hospital recovering nicely from a stem cell 
transplant, when she suddenly developed a staph 
infection that her suppressed immune system could 
not fight off.  Michael was able to return to the 
States for the memorial gathering, and then stick 
around for a few weeks to help settle her estate.  
We will miss her very much.  Not only was she a 
wonderful mother/grandmother, but she was also a 
huge support for us during our 20 years in Japan.  
We ask that you ESPECIALLY PRAY for Michael’s 
family in Spokane.  David (Michael’s brother) and 
Bob (Nancy’s husband) were the ones who saw her 
every day and for whom her absence is most 
deeply felt. Thank you.  
 

 
Last family photo with Nancy (August 2015) 

 
   Well, that is about it for now.  Again, we want 
to express our deepest appreciation for your 
continued prayers for us, for Oasis and for KCS.  
Only in heaven will we know the true extent of the 
impact you are making in Japan because of your 
faithful intercession for us.  Thank you. 
 
 May you and your family have a Merry Christmas 
and a very Happy New Year! 
 
In Jesus, 

 
Michael & Chris Mason 
 



My Personal Response for Michael and Chris Mason 

Japan Career Missionaries  

 Please consider me as your regular prayer partner 
 I would like to make a gift preferenced* for Michael and Chris Mason by a monthly offering of 

$______ , starting _______(month) ______(year) 
(Please see the choice below if you prefer Electronic Transfer) 

 This is a one-time gift of $ ___________ preferenced* for Michael and Chris Mason’s support needs 
 No thanks, please remove me from your mailing list 
 

NAME__________________________________    
 
ADDRESS______________________________CITY____________________STATE____ZIP_____ 
 
PHONE:_____________________ EMAIL:_______________________ HOME 
CHURCH:______________________ 
 
Please make check payable to “JEMS”, 948 E. 2nd St., Los Angeles, CA  90012 (please leave the memo line 
blank).  *While a donor may express a preference for a gift, IRS regulations state that tax-deductible gifts must be under control 
of the non-profit organization.  Please contact JEMS if you have questions. 

 
 

 

JEMS will mail you written 
confirmation upon completion of 
your EFT application.   
 
Please return the provided form 
with a voided blank check from 
your checking account.  Your 
donation will be withdrawn on the 
1st or 15th of each month.  JEMS 
will mail an “Annual Tax 
Deductible Statement” at the 
beginning of each year.  JEMS 
will continue to withdraw your 
donation electronically for the 
specified number of months or 
until you give written 
notification that you wish to 
change or cancel your EFT 
enrollment.  Written notification 
two months prior to closing your 
checking account or changing 
banks is requested to avoid any 
unnecessary confusion and 
charges from our bank. 
 
 

 
 

 

Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) Authorization Form 

 
1. Monthly Donation: [ ] $200   [ ] $100   [ ] $50   [ ] $ _________ 
             [ ] Until further notice 
             [ ] For  ______ months 
 
2. Start Month: __________ on the [ ]  1st or [ ] 15th  (mark) 
 
3. I hereby authorize my bank to pay JEMS the amount listed above on the 

1st or 15th of each month as specified above. 
 

_____________________________________________________________ 
Signature (required for EFT payments)                              date 

 
4. Please return this form in the enclosed envelope along with a “voided” 

check from the bank account to be used for EFT withdrawal 
 

 
 SAVE A TREE GROUP 

Please send to JEMS in the enclosed envelope 
 
Please send me the Mason’s prayer letter through email.                 
 
Name(s):_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address: (please print)______________________________________________ 
Date: _________________ 

 


